  SWINEFLEET PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held at Swinefleet Village Hall on Tuesday 16th July 2019
Councillors present; 
Cllrs; Blackburn, Hart, Buttery, Myers, Clark, Burkhill, Hirst and Ellin
Public present: N.Auchterlounie, C.Simms, C.Mehew, B.Phillipson, M.Kirk, K.Needs, L.Bishell-Wells, K.Cusick and Ward Cllr L.Sargeantson
Prior to the parish council meeting officially starting K.Needs spoke to the parish council about the new community group Incredible Edibles and explained the aims of the group and the need for community involvement, support and assistance.
1924                 Declarations of interest

              None declared.
1925
 Apologies for absence


 Cllr Hoodless.
1926
To approve the minutes of the council meeting held on 18th June 2019
Minutes circulated to all councillors prior to the meeting and confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the chairman.
1927

Matters arising from previous meeting minutes.
Community Field- the school headmistress l.Bishell-Wells and the Chair of Governors K.Cusick attended the parish council meeting to discuss the community field security issues and to try and reach a mutually acceptable agreement regarding the future of the community field. It was resolved that a site meeting between all parties, and to include ERYC ,would be more beneficial and so the clerk was asked to arrange a meeting and inform all of the time and date agreed upon.
Play area- Cllr Burkhill performed the weekly inspections for the last month and found only a small amount of litter on the field. The book remains with Cllr Burkhill to perform the weekly inspections for the next two months.
Bus shelter-Cllr Hirst confirmed that the ERYC windfarm panel have now had their meeting and the SPC bus shelter application was discussed with a decision made but due to the fact the clerk has not received an official ERYC decision in writing no further information could be provided on this subject.
Community speed watch-the clerk previously reported that a police coordinator Wayne Goodwin has now been recruited but as yet he has not made contact with anyone to begin the speed gun training process.
Village entrance concerns (Low St.)- the clerk has contacted ERYC Katie Stork and asked for the double yellow lines proposal to be added onto their Forward Programme for 2020/21. ERYC have confirmed they will do this.
Clough landscaped area-Cllr Clark has now spoken with the local I.D.B. regarding the unkempt and overgrown landscaped area and has requested the possibility that they prune this overgrown area as a goodwill gesture if budget and resources allow. As yet Cllr Clark has not received a response but will chase IDB for a decision.
Litter bins- the clerk has contacted ERYC Nigel Waters giving proposed location choices for 3 new bins in the village. Nigel has responded but has only given approval to one bin location and has given his refusal reasons for the other two suggested locations. It was resolved that the clerk places an order for the approved bin at the Kings Road/Kings Causeway location and that a further proposal of placing a wheelie bin/small skip type bin at the Readingate passing place should be suggested to ERYC and if approval given then SPC would agree to purchase this bin and firmly secure it.
Ousefleet Show-the clerk has contacted the Ousefleet Show committee asking for suitable donation ideas and has received a trophy suggestion along with images, sizes and prices for the parish council to choose from. It was resolved that the 10.5” trophy be purchased and engraved. The clerk will action this and deliver to the show committee.
Community Plan-Cllr Clark has booked the village hall for the first community plan meeting to be held on 7th August 2019. Cllr Clark has obtained an invitation leaflet printing quotation from Broadley Printers which was approved at the meeting. Volunteers have agreed to hand deliver these leaflets once they are printed and Cllr Clark will make a full report at the next SPC meeting giving details of the information retrieved from the village meeting.
1928
 
Planning applications.
4R application for recycling facility at peat works ref 18/03711/CM-SPC officially noted ERYC refusal of this application.

Erection of 2 storey extension for Mr & Mrs Helliwell at Top Moors Farm ref 19/02088/PLF-SPC resolved to fully approve this application.

Retrospective planning application for N.Auchterlounie for internal/external works/alterations at 87 High Street ref 19/00216/PLB- SPC have noted ERYC approval for this application.

1929

Correspondence received/issues raised by councillors..
Swinefleet in Bloom-Cllr Myers repeated the words of K.Needs who spoke at the start of the meeting, and reiterated the need for community involvement and support to make this project a success. It was hoped that the local schools would become involved also.

Speed indicator device-the clerk reported receiving complaints regarding the broken ERYC S.I.D. devices in the village. The clerk has reported this to ERYC who stated that due to budget constraints a repairs criteria list is to be set up with priority repairs made to those devices at the top of the list. SPC will be notified of their village device position on the criteria list once it is prepared by ERYC Patrick Mackey.
Mower breakdown-Cllr Hirst reported the breakdown of the John Deere ride on mower which now requires a new engine. The repair costs indication was provided and approval given to continue with the repairs due to the fact the mower is needed as soon as possible to continue with the village grass cutting schedule. The future annual uyhmower service will be added onto the next meeting agenda for discussion.
1930

Ward councillor’s report

Ward Cllr Sargeantson highlighted the need for all concerned parties to work together to reach an amicable and mutually acceptable decision on the future of the community field. A proposal to tackle the field dog fouling problems were addressed with the idea to highlight this issue on the village  social media sites and to obtain extra dog restriction signs for the field. The clerk will action both suggestions.
1931         
Financial matters 
The clerk provided information on the extra hours worked by the cemetery maintenance team and approval was given to reimburse them for this workload.

The following cheques were approved for payment;

Cq no 101913 & 101914 S.Belton (July wages + tax/N.I)
Cq no 101916 M.Brannon £220.00 (July wages)
Cq no 101915 G.Sykes £220.00 (July wages)
Cq no 101924 Key Korner £36.81
Cq no 101925 L.Amor £20.00

Cq no 101917 Village Hall £180.00

Cq no 101918 Diffin Farm £48.48

Cq no 101919 YWA £5.49

Cq no 101920 & 101922 S.Belton (August wages + tax/NI)

Cq no 101921 G.Sykes £220.00 (August wages)

Cq no 101923 M.Branon £220.00 (August wages)

Cq no 101926 M.Brannon £80.00

Cq no 101927 G.Sykes £80.00

1932

Date of next meeting.



Confirmed as Tuesday 17th September 2019 at 7.00pm.
2 | Page

